COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 17, 2018

COMMUNICATIONS

Distributed September 10, 2018

Cl. Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, dated
September 10, 2018.

C2. Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, dated
September 10, 2018.

Distributed September 14, 2018

C3. Memorandum from the City Clerk, dated September 14, 2018.

Distributed September 17, 2018
C4. Mr. Hiten N. Patel, Thornhill Woods Drive, dated September 17, 2018.

C5. Ms. Joan Maclintyre, Malone Given Parsons Ltd., Renfrew Drive, Markham,
dated September 17, 2018.

C6. Mr. David Bronskill, Goodmans LLP, Bay Adelaide Centre, Bay Street, Toronto,
dated September 17, 2018.

C7. Mr. Richard Rodaro, Woodend Place, Woodbridge, dated September 17, 2018.

Submitted September 17, 2018 (at the meeting

C8. Ms. Elvira Caria, Chair, Vellore Woods Ratepayers Association, dated
September 17, 2018.

Item No.

24

31

25

Dep. 1

Dep. 2

Dep. 2

Disclaimer Respecting External Communications

Communications are posted on the City’s website pursuant to Procedure By-law Number 7-2011. The City of
Vaughan is not responsible for the validity or accuracy of any facts and/or opinions contained in external

Communications listed on printed agendas and/or agendas posted on the City’s website.

Please note there may be further Communications.
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COMMUNICATIO
DATE: September 10, 2018 cw- See7 17 H}
TO: Mayor and Members of Council ITEM - :

FROM: Nick Spensieri
Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services

RE: Committee of the Whole, September 17,2018
Report No. 27, Item 24
2019 SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Purpose
To provide information regarding a Special Council (Closed Session) Education Session

in January 2019.

Background
A two-day Special Council (Closed Session) Education Session is being scheduled to

take place sometime during January 16 to 18, 2019.

A report will be provided to the Committee of the Whole meeting of December 5, 2018
with details on the final dates and times, the location, and the education and training
topics.

——

/Nick' pgnsieri
Deputy’City Manager, Corporate Services
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DATE: September 10, 2018 COMgUNICATI?N
TO: Mayor and Members of Council lc':l'vaM - ] ’7'_I£

FROM: Nick Spensieri
Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services

RE: Committee of the Whole, September 17, 2018
Report No. 27, Item 31
SMART CITY ADVISORY TASK FORCE
UPDATE AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Purpose
To provide Council with information regarding the referenced transmittal report from the

Vaughan Metropolitan Centre Sub-Committee meeting of June 12, 2018,

Background
The Smart City Advisory Task Force completed its objective primarily being “to provide

advice to Council and the City Administration, including high-level political and community
perspectives into the development of a Smart City Initiative, and to endorse Smart City
technologies for Council's ultimate consideration”.

The report of the Smart City Advisory Task Force was considered at the Vaughan
Metropolitan Centre (VMC) Sub-Committee meeting of June 12, 2018. The report
contains an update, its Findings Report and recommendations, which ultimately require
Council’s consideration. The Smart City Advisory Task Force is a Sub-Committee of the
VMC Sub-Committee and in accordance with its Terms of Reference reports directly to
the VMC Sub-Committee. Any report requiring Council consideration must first be
submitted to the VMC Sub-Committee for their consideration.

As the VMC Sub-Committee reports to Committee of the Whole, it is forwarding the Smart
City Advisory Task Force report and recommendations to its meeting of September 17,
2018, for consideration.

iy
K '/{, ééfa. 7 —m——

‘,,{;-/IN-iC Spénsieri
/ Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services
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COMMUNICATION
DATE: September 14, 2018 CW - S'etpr’— ’7_ l’f’
TO: Mayor and Members of Council %

FROM: Todd Coles
Chair, Order of Vaughan Selection Committee

RE: Committee of the Whole Meeting
September 17, 2018
Report No. 27, Item 25
2018 ORDER OF VAUGHAN RECIPIENTS

The Order of Vaughan Selection Committee has now had the opportunity to review
nominations for three years (2016, 2017, 2018). Through the experience gained in this
exercise the Committee believes they have identified potential improvements and
enhancements to the selection process. Those changes may include:

e Nomination process

Enhanced communication plan

Automatic consideration of previous nominees
Additional instructions with the nomination form
Potential to recognize groups or organizations
Allow for Selection Committee nominees

e Selection process
e More defined selection criteria
e Additional criteria to address achievements within the City of Vaughan and
outside of it
o Possibility of interviews with nominees

Careful and thoughtful consideration must be given to any changes to the Order of
Vaughan before implementing any of them. The Order of Vaughan Selection Committee
is committed to reviewing this process and reporting to Council prior to the initiation of the
2019 Order of Vaughan nomination period.

— 2L

Todd Coles, Chair
Order of Vaughan Selection Committee



C41

HITEN N. PATEL

I I hornhill Woods Drive L4J 829 D
REPORT TO: CITY OF VAUGHAN CounciL, COMMITTEE OF THE
COMMﬁﬁICATI
MEETING DATE: SEPTEMBER 17TH, 2018 cW- Sefr 17 [?
TEM- __DEPR | __

SUBJECT: POSTING OF ICE RENTAL RATES AND TIMELINES ON CITY's WEBSITE

RECOMMENDATION:

A)
THAT the report entitled “POSTING OF ICE RENTAL RATES AND TIMELINES ON
CiTy's WEBSITE” be received and verbal submission by the author be available

for viewing by public and deemed as an integral component of this report.
B)

THAT Council direct staff;

i) To Publish All Ice Rental Rates for the current 2018-19 season by November 1%,
2019 on the City's website vaughan.ca either directly on a City website page in
HTML or document file in PDF format posted on City website.

i) To determine Seasonal Ice Contract Timelines by examining timelines of
Mississauga, Toronto, Markham and King and imptementing best practices to
publish on City website for the 2019-20 season by December 15", 2018.

i) To examine the philosophy of providing different CSO Ice Youth Rates for
community/recreational {house league) and competitive/representative
(GTHL/NYHL) similar to Toronto and Mississauga and adopt for the 2019-20
season.

Page 10of 5
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HITEN N. PATEL

_ :Thomhill woods Drive L4J 829 |G

EXAMINATION OF NEARBY MUNICIPALITIES

1) Ice Rates: All municipalities examined including Toronto, Mississauga,
Richmond Hill, Markham and King either post ice arena rates online or were
immediately available upon request via email in a formal and fully transparent
document, web page or e-mail format with sender’'s e-signature and contact

details.

2) Timelines: Toronto, Mississauga and King have updated, formal, and publicly
available ice allocation policy documents which detail timelines and are either
posted online or readily available by email. Markham has many of the
components of ice allocation documents in various reports and other documents
publicly posted and presented to user groups and council on their city website.
Richmond Hill, although do not have any formal or public available document,
has two community clubs (Oak Ridges MHA north of 19" Avenue and Richmond
Hill MHA south of 19%) that collaborate and cooperate in good faith to ensure fair
and transparent distribution of ice for each of their local community (house
league) programming.

3) CSO Rates Variation: In order to contribute to their local residents well-being

and support and encourage non-profits that run local community children and
youth ice-sports programs Toronto and Mississauga, the two largest
municipalities in the GTA, recognize that ice rental rates simply cannot be
identical for community and competitive youth minor hockey programs.
Community/Recreational is inclusive and Competitive/Representative/Select is
inherently exclusive. Rates have been adjusted so that Competitive Youth Ice
Rates are higher by 27% for Mississauga and 35% for Toronto.

Page 2 of 5




C43

HITEN N. PATEL

I Thornhill Woods Drive L4J 829

APPENDIX

Figure 1 (Verbally received Vaughan ice rates from staff and written by author)
Figure 2 (Written Vaughan ice rates by staff)
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HITEN N. PATEL

B hornhill Woods Drive L4J 829

Figure 3 (Markham Ice Rates)

ARENAS & SOCCER FEES (plus applicable taxes}

HST applicable to all rentals; minor groups
recover HST independently.

Effective
March 19,
2018 Fee Basis

ARENAS - Ice Rates

lunior A

5266.30 | per hour

Miner Groups / School - Prime

5192.15 | per hour

Mincr Groups / School - Non-Prime

$132.18 | per hour

Adult - Prime

$255.40 | per hour

Adult - Non -Prime

$185.50 | per hour

MNon-Resident/Commercial

$330.69 | per hour

Summer Skating / Hockey Schools

$195.58 | per hour

Midnight rates (after 11:00 p.m.)

$99 | per hour

Ticket Ice

558.97 | per hour

Figure 4 (Mississauga lce Rates Prime Time Only)

Prime Time (Fall/Winter & Spring)

Booking Type

Youth Affiliate (Minor Hockey, Figure Skating

Clubs), School Boards

Mississauga Based Representative
Organization (GTHL)

| Mississauga Private Schools & Adult

Affiliates / Residents

Non-Resident / Commercial

Rental Fee

$178.82
$167.69 (7 AM - 8 AM)

$227.59

$265.70
$246.51 (7 AM - 8 AM)

$307.71

Page 4 of 5
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HITEN N. PATEL

Figure 5 (Toronto Timelines for 2018-19)

KEY DATES

High-Level Milestones

Target Date

. Application deadline for Qrganizations

November 9, 2017

2. Completion of all ice allocation for City of Toronto administrated and Arena Board

of Management arenas.

January 26, 2018

3. Final confirmation that all Board of Management arenas are in compliance with the

Ice Allocation Policy for their 2018-2019 operating season.

February 16, 2018

4. Posting of 2018-2019 ice entitiements for each organization on City of Toronto

website.

March 23, 2018

5. Permit Staff to provide the 2018-2019 seasonal ice permits to all organizations

using City of Toronto administered arenas.

April 20,2018

8. Organizations who wish to turn back ice allocated to them at City of Toronto

administered arenas shall submit their request in writing to the assigned permit
staff.

June 15, 2018

Figure 6 (Mississauga Timelines)

Seasonal Contract Timelines
Fall/Winter

Applications accepted: February 1 —March 15
Applications reviewed by City staff: March 16 - April 15
Draft contracts sent to user groups by: May 15

Signed FallWinter seasonal contracts due: June 1

Note: All contracts not firmed by the seasonal contract due date will be released and the ice

time made available for reallocation.

Figure 7 (King Timelines)

Season Season Date Submission Confirmation
Range Deadline Deadline

Spring/Summer — April 1 to August 31 | December 15 February 15

Hockey & Figure

Skating

Fall/Winter — Hockey | September 1 to May 15 July 1

& Figure Skating March 31

Fall/Winter — Curling | September 24 to August 1 August15
April 1

Tournaments/Special January 5 January 30

Events

Page 5 of 5



'I‘ MALONE GIVEN
& PARSONS LTD.

140 Renfrew Drive, Suite 201
Markham, Ontario L3R 683
Tel: 905-513-0170

Fax: 205-513-0177
WWW.Mgp.ca

C 45
COMMUNICATION
Committee of the Whole . <
City of Vaughan ﬁ'vEVM -lgL ?S’" 7 }g

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Vaughan, L6A 1T1 '

Monday, September 171, 2018

By email: clerks@vaughan.ca MGP File:  14-2282

Re: Agenda ltem # 5, Sept. 17 Committee of the Whole
Evelyn Charters, Draft Plan of Subdivision 19T-04V12 & Z.04.049
Ward 1 - Vicinity of Bathurst Street and Teston Road, Block 12
Subdivision Conditions of Approval - Clarification

Dear Members of Committee:

On behalf of the applicant, | am asking the City to modify Recommendation 6 to match the intent
of the City’s Draft Plan Conditions 40 and 41 or to delete the recommendation.

Recommendation 6 requires a clause in the subdivision agreement requiring the owner to pay
cash-in-lieu of parkland to the City. The Conditions of Draft Plan Approval require the owner to
pay cash-in-lieu only if they are not in good standing with the Developer’s Cost Sharing Group.

The block, including the Charters subdivision, at time of Block Plan approval was over-dedicated
in parklands.

The recommendation and conditions are copied below.
City of Vaughan Draft Plan Approval Conditions:

41. That prior the final approval of the Plan, the Owner shall provide formal
correspondence from the Block 12 Landowner Trustee indicating that the
subject landowner has entered into a Developers’ Group Agreement with
the other participating landowners within Block 12 and has fulfilled all cost
sharing obligations including requirements relating to parkland dedication.

42. Should the Owner be unable fo fulfil Condition No. 41, as noted above,
then the following condition will be applicable:

That the Owner is required to pay cash-in-lieu of parkland dedication,
in accordance with the City’s Cash-In-Lieu of Parkland Policy.




TO: Committee of the Whole, City of Vaughan September 17, 2018
RE: CoW ltem # 5, Charters Draft Plan 19T04V12

Suggested Clarification of Recommendation 6:

6. THAT unless the Owner has provided formal correspondence from the Block
12 Landowner Trustee indicating that the subject landowner has entered into
a Developers’ Group Agreement with the other participating landowners
within Block 12 and has fulfilled all cost sharing obligations, the Subdivision
Agreement for Draft Plan of Subdivision File 19T-04V12 shall include the
following clause:

a) “The Owner shall pay to Vaughan by way of certified cheque,
cash-in-lieu of the dedication of parkland equivalent to 5% or 1 ha
per 300 units of the value of the Subject Lands, prior to the
issuance of a Building Permit, in accordance with the Planning Act
and the City’s Cash-in-lieu of Parkiand Policy. The Owner shall
submit an appraisal of the Subject Lands, in accordance with
Section 42 of the Planning Act, prepared by an accredited
appraiser for approval by the Office of the City Solicitor, Real
Estate Department, and the approved appraisal shall form the
basis of the cash-in-lieu payment.”

We trust this request for clarification meets the intent of the City as evidenced in the
Conditions of Draft Plan Approval. We would also like to thank City staff for their efforts in
getting this item on the September agenda.

Yours very truly,
MALONE GIVEN PARSONS LTD.

_///

Maclntyre, IP, RPP
Principal
imacintyre@magp.ca

¢.  Evelyn Charters
Brendan Charters, Eurodale Dev.
David Bronskill, Goodmans
Carol Birch, City of Vaughan

MALONE GIVEN PARSONS LTD. Page 2 of 2
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Goodmans

September 17,2018
Qur File No.: 180861
Via Email

Committee of the Whole
City of Vaughan

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1Tl

Attention: Todd Coles, City Clerk

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:

Re:  City of Vaughan File Nos. Z11-035, DA.17.031 & DA.17.032
11650 and 11700 Keele Street

Barristers & Solicitors

Bay Adelaide Centre - West Tower

333 Bay Street, Suit

e 3400

Toronto, Ontario M5H 257

Telephone: 416.979.

2211

Facsimile: 416.979.1234

goodmans.ca

Direct Line: 416.597.4299
dbronskill@goodmans.ca

C_b

COMMUNICAT

N

cw- SEPT (7)/f

ITEM -

S".

We are solicitors for Joseph Kreiner and Bren-coll Holdings Inc. in respect of the propetties
known municipally as 11650 and 11700 Keele Street (the “Site”). We are in receipt of the
Recommendation Report dated September 17, 2018 (the “Report”), in which Planning Staff
recommend approval in principle subject to various conditions being satisfied.

As noted in the Report, our client appealed the rezoning application to the Ontario Municipal
Board (as it was then known) out of an abundance of caution. This appeal is scheduled for a
three-day hearing before the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal (the “Tribunal”) commencing on

November 21, 2018.

In preparation for this hearing, and in the interest of achieving a full settlement, we are writing to
provide our client’s comments regarding the proposed conditions of approval:

1. Our client’s applications are intended to permit agricultural related uses and to recognize
the existing development on the Site. No new buildings or structures are proposed.
Indeed, the submitted site plan materials show the current condition of the Site as built,
with minor adjustments to the proposed access and driveways together with some
additional landscaping and more defined areas for the gravel parking and storage areas.
Given that no ‘new development is proposed for the Site, many of the suggested
conditions, including the request for studies and the requirement that the Site be serviced
with municipal water and sanitary services, are not necessary and should be deleted.

2. The Site is already serviced with private servicing based on plans reviewed and approved
by the building department prior to issuance of the plumbing permit for the existing
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Goodmans Page 2

buildings and field inspected and approved by City staff. As noted above, no new
development is proposed and no change to the existing servicing should be required. As
such, it is unnecessary and unreasonable to include a condition that the Site be serviced
with full municipal water and sanitary services at this time. Indeed, it is premature for
such an approach to the Site until such time that the City determines a comprehensive
land use plan for Keele Street, north of Kirby Road, at which time future substantial
redevelopment would be required to have full municipal servicing subject to appropriate
cost-sharing.

3. The existing development of the Site predates our client’s applications and occurred
pursuant to building permits issued by the City. Our client followed the City process for
these applications, including a Pre-Application Consultation (PAC) meeting on March
30, 2011 and a further PAC meeting on August 4, 2016. These meetings identified
certain studies are requirements, which did not include a Phase 1 Environmental Site
Assessment, a Geotechnical Study, a Transportation Study and/or Traffic Impact Study, a
Nose and Vibration Study or a Functional Servicing Report. All of these studies should
not be required simply to recognize existing development that occurred pursuant to
validly-issued permits. It would be more appropriate to require these studies for any
future redevelopment of the Site.

4, Our client has concerns regarding the area to be zoned as OS1 (Open Space
Conservation) because it would eliminate a majority of the existing gravel parking and
open storage on the Site. The determination of development limits and the accurate
delineation of the 30-metre vegetation protection zone (VPZ) are matters more property
addressed through the completion of an environmental impact study (EIS). The EIS is in
process of being finalized by Beacon Environmental and should be the subject of further
discussion through that process.

5. An archaeological assessment should not be required. We note that our client received
clearance from cultural heritage staff, by e-mail dated May 2, 2013, confirming that an
archaeological assessment would not be required. A copy of this e-mail is attached.

6. The requirement for architectural building elevations for the building located on the
property known municipally as 11700 Keele Street is unnecessary. The existing building
is a grey steel frame building, for which a building permit was already issued with
architectural drawings already on file with the City as part of the building permit process.
No changes are proposed to this building.

7. Cash-in-lieu of parkland should not be required prior to the execution of the site plan
agreement. Again, no new development is proposed and no new lots are being created.
Building permits were issued for the existing buildings several years ago and it is not
appropriate to require cash-in-lieu retroactively for such buildings.
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8. The Site is within an agricultural zone and, as a result, it is neither reasonable nor
appropriate to apply hot-mix asphalt to such an extensive area. Our client’s site plan
proposes asphalt chipseal for the driveways and gravel for the parking areas, which we
understand was accepted by City staff at a meeting with our client. This is a more
appropriate approach for the Site.

We believe that these matters can be resolved through further discussions with City staff. We
would welcome a direction from the Committee of the Whole for such further discussions prior
to the above-noted LPAT hearing.

Yours truly,

Goodmans LLP

) 9Q

David Bronskill

DJIB/
ce: Client

6860649



Fax Transmittal

-Woodend Place, RR#2 Weodbridge, Ont. L4L 1A8.

PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL
To: The Mayor and Members of Council C 7
City of Yaughan
Yaughan City Hall COMMUNICAT' N
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive cw- S ePr. 17 If
Maple, Ontario. L46 1T1 ] E 2
Tel. (905) 832-2281 / Fax. (905) 832-8538 ITEM - >é
Date: September 17, 2018

Subject: Council Meeting, September 17, 2018 - Deputation by Elvira Caria (Vellore
Woaods Ratepayers' Association,

Message:
Please see the attached correspondence. Thank you.

From: Richard Rodaro.
We are transmitting three (3) pages, including this cover page. If all pages are not received, please contact

the sender at:

THIS FACSIMILIE TRANSMISSION IN INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSON(S) TO WHOM IT IS ADDRESSED;
NO OTHER PERSON [S AUTHQRIZED TO VIEW OR USE OR COMMUNICATE ANY INFORMATION HEREIN
WITHOUT THE PRIOR WRITTEN PERMISSION OF THE SENDING PARTY. THANK YOU.




Delivered by fax: (905) 832-8538

September 17,2018

The Mayor and Members of Counci
City of Vaughan :
Vaughan City Hall

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Maple, Ontario

L6AITI

Dear Membets of Couneil,

I am writing with regard to the scheduled deputation of Elvira Caria, President of the Vellore
Woods Ratepayers' Association for today's mesting at three o'clock.

My name is Richard Rodaro and IYive atfWoodend Place. I bave been a resident of Vaughan
at my family's present home for 50 years. My family was among the founding members of the current
Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers’ Association, which operated informally on the basis of volunteer
committees made up of our residents on an as-needed basis in the 1970s and formally became a
ratepayers' association in the very early 1980s. We have been continuously active as an assaciation
since then and many times you have seen me make deputations coordinated with and along side our
* other association members or executives. Qur current president is Mr. Tim Sorochinsky.

It should come as no surprise to Members of Council that given my family's address on
Woodend Place and our association's name, The Millwood-Woedend Ratepayers’ Association, that on
the occasions during the past twenty years when [ have made deputations to Council T have introduced
myself as a member of this association. What might surprise Council is that for several years now the
City of Vaughan refuses to recognize my association's full boundaries to include my subdivision. It
remains unclear to me exactly what part of the Miliwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association would not
inctude Woodend Place and the subdivision it is located in. Mz Sorochinsky (who I understand is
unavailable today) has told me that every year he has submitted our renewal registration including the
Woodend subdivision within the boundaries of our association's representation; and, suddenly, every
year the Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers’ Association is registered without my subdivision’s being
included in either narrative or mapping terms. The southern limit of our boundaries has been altered to
 be Major Mackenzie Drive. The Millwood and Woodend subdivisions are all estate lot subdivisions,
that share similar physical characters, lifestyles and contributions to the greater community. We are not
aware that Ward boundaries, Block Plan boundaries or former Sideroads or Concessions roadways are
impediments to the registerable boundaries of an association, nor should they necessarily be.

Il oodend Place, RR#2 Woodbridge, Ontario. LAL 1A
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This has proved to be a serious problem once already, involving the former East Woodbridge
Ratepayers' Association. I will spare you the lurid details, except to say that East Woodbridge had never
contacted me or my neighbours as to its existence, never advised us of or included us in meetings or
elections and never consulted us or offered to make representations on our behalf; yet insisted,
unrelentingly - up to and including deputations before Council - upon its right to represent us despite
the historic pre-existence of our own ratepayers' association and our membership therein. Then as now,
the City's process for maintaining these registrations clearly has remained flawed and requires
rectification. The current process has led twice now to my subdivision's being included in another
association's territory, a situation which has implications (and a history in the case of East Woodbridge)
of unnecessary confusion and distraction, not to mention the possibility of discussions or negotiations
occurring with development applicants and city representatives without the affected and concerned
residents’ knowledge, participation and consent. T am sure Council will agree this is wholly inequitable
to residents and clearly wrong.

Until such time as a solution is identified and implemented, I would suggest that it be
potentially less damaging to allow the registry to report an overlap of boundaries - should that
eventuality occur during the registration process — ultimately to ensure the principal objective: that
residents are represented by the executive they have elected to act on their behalf, and with their
knowledge, and who they have confidence is accountable to them. Accordingly, it would be prudent
that the potential for repotting of overlapped boundaries be identified as a preamble ax the beginning of
the registry or as a footnote on each page of it. ‘ ,

I would like to thank Ms. Caria and the Vellore Woods Ratepayers' Association for bringing this
problem to the attention of Council.

Richard Rodaro.

ec. Tim Sorochinsky, Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association
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COMMUNICATION
CW-
ITEM- D&

Mayor & Members of Council
City of Vaughan ,
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Maple On . September 17, 2018

Re: Vellore Woods Ratepayers Association Deputation on Ratepayers Policy Review

Good Afternoon Mayor Bevilacqua, Chair Rosati, Members of Council, Staff and Ladies and Gentlemen
My name is Elvira Caria and | am the Chair of the VWRA, and have been for close to 18 years now.
There is a saying that goes like this:

Fool Me Once —Shame on You
Fool me Twice ~Shame on Me
Fool me Three times-Shame on me and you

I'm here today to ensure that we never get shaméd again. There is a serious flaw in the current
Registered Ratepayers / Community Associations Policy, and if you are getting déja vu, it is because we
have already been down this road-—and in my opinion- one too many times. I'm here today with
solutions that will, at the very least, prevent any future deputations on this matter.

I'll get right to the point --- The VELLORE WOODS RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATION, IN COLLABORATION WITH
THE MILLWOOD-WOODEND RATEPAYERS ASSSOCIATION is requesting that the boundaries specific to
the Ward 3 annexing inside the Greater Woodbridge Ratepayers Association be immediately removed
from the GWRA registration, and returned back to its residents that have elected and signed documents
stating that Vellore Woods R.A AND Millwood-Woodend R.A are to continue to represent this
community and the interest of its residents, as it has been for years now.

The authenticity of Greater Woodbridge Ratepayers Association registration form is questionable at the
very least. | have their registration form in front of me —as do you —-where it clearly sets out the names
of the Executives. The Executive is made up of 2 households—each being a husband-wife team. Sound
eerily familiar?

It should —I refer to the letter on City records both from Mimi Robertson in March of 2010 and
subsequently from Nadia Magarelli deputation in December 2012 where a request was made to review
the then City of Vaughan's Registered Ratepayers / Community Associations Policy. What sparked that
review request is exactly what is bringing me here today. As a result of the City’s failure to move forward
with any review policies or recommendations requested back in 2012, the same loopholes that existed
then —exist today. And as long as there are groups and organizations —coincidentally—I may point out—
rear their ugly heads every 4 years — who disregards and fails to meet the fundamental intent of a
ratepayers association- we are going to continue to have these issues.
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Let us go back to fundamentals.

The fundamental intent and role of ratepayers’ associations is to facilitate meaningful consuitation
between its membership and other levels of government on any given issue affecting their community.

A ratepayers’ board is comprised of people selected or voted in by ifs community members.

The primary objective for any ratepayers’ board is to determine and understand the will of its
membership, and represent that will.

A ratepayers’ board that functions in this manner provides a very valuable role, not only to the
community, but also to any elected body of government and its staff where the information being
conveyed is used to make better and informed decision.

A ratepayers’ board that is not selected by its immediate community or fails to meet with its
membership, has failed to meet its core mandate. This is the case with the Greater Woodbridge R.A, at
least in the annexed portion of Vellore / Woodend in Ward 3.

Ratepayers’ boards who establish themselves in a community, who act unilaterally and without
direction from its membership cannot claim to be a true ratepayers’ association and should not be
enabled or given a platform by the municipality that governs them.

The City of Vaughan is enabling. This needs to stop! TODAY!
NOT AFTER THE ELECTIONS
BUT TODAY

You will find in your package today letters from Richard Rodaro, directly affected by the annex and
speaking on behalf of the Millwood-Woodend R.A.-as well as letters from Joe Collura, Leo Vircilli, and
SIGNED PETITION from residents living in Vellore Village who clearly have mandated the return of their
community.

Qur community for the last 18 years has done everything by the book!

AUTHENTICALLY!

WITH INTEGRITY!

WITH PROPER INTENT!

So much so, that we invite members of Regional Council and our ward councillor to our AGM’S —and our
YOTING portien of the AGM is facilitated by a neighbouring ratepayer group so there is absolutely no
question about how we are voted in. We’re OPEN AND TRANSPARENT. AND WE HAVE NO ULTERIOR
MOTIVES. WE ARE HERE TO REPRESENT THE BEST INTEREST OF OUR RESIDENTS. WE TAKE DIRECTION
FROM OUR RESIDENTS ~WE DO NOT MAKE ARBITRARY DECISIONS ON BEHALF OF OUR RESIDENTS. And
when | say our residents, it has INCLUDED the Vellore Village and Woodend communities.

Let's go back to the GWRA’S current registration form as provided to me by the Clerk’s department,
after MUCH back and forth and debate. [ questioned the Clerk’s department over the validity of this
ratepayers registration form. | asked ..Did they provide minutes? Can | see them? How did you
authenticate this? Was there a meeting? When did they register?




[Type here]

Questions asked-—~RESISTANCE given.

They cited, and | quote “Well that’s not our role — we take the form —we make sure they submit the
required paperwork, and we're done.”

WE'RE DONE! WOW ...

This person also continued to tell me that they are simply a 3" party that collects the information, and
files it....a “catch basin’ if you will?

CATCH BASIN?

So now | ask YOU s this the role you want your City Clerk’s department to play in a policy you
created—You want to be a 3™ party catch basin?

] want to bring to your attention Section 3 of the Registered Ratepayers Policy that states:
That the City Clerk be notified within 30 calendar days of any changes to the contact
information provided on the registration form { name of contact person/address/phone
number ,
It is my very clear understanding that 2 of the 4 names on the GWRA form are no longer part of the
Association. Has the GWRA submitted within 30 days a NEW updated form? | would like an answer right
now please —very easy to find out.

Also—correspondence that | have provided labelled Frank Miele ~Elvira Caria suggests from Mr Miele
himself that the President has surrounded himself with “two other executives” that are extremely loyal
followers —except for me ( speaking of himself)

Sidenote: President reference is Tony Lorini
2 other executives — referencing Mario Di Nardo (present at a conference call with me as well) and a
second person | cannot say for sure who it is ....

*** READ THE EMAILS**

| took it upon myself to speak with Tony Lorini and Mario DiNardo on a conference call one day —and |
made it emphatically clear that the RESIDENTS of VELLORE VILLAGE who were present at our AGM
meeting gave me clear direction to take the community back — His response to me was ‘ Elvira —they had
plenty of opportunity to register —why didn’t they just register—it’s not the first time they defauited it-
too bad for them’!

| explained that there was a RESPECT given to the residents and an understanding that existed for years
that we would work with them and speak on their behalf—In fact [ made it clear that we have member
representation from Vellore Village.

On May 31t the GWRA held a community meeting led by Tony Lorini and Frank Miele. Members of our
association along with the MiEIwood~Woodend R.A. attended...
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Without horing you with the details—it was VERY evident that this group had ZERO interest in Ward 3
Vellore / Woodend residents. When the meeting was about to be adjourned - stood up and | asked Mr
Lorini and Mr Miele “WHEN DID THEY PLAN TO GIVE BACK THE COMMUNITY OF VELLORE VILLAGE THAT
THEY HIJACKED...

Mr Lorini quickly dismissed those in attendance —when | demanded an answer—His answer to me was
“We can speak about that after this meeting —at a later time’

| insisted ‘NO — WE’RE HERE NOW —IF YOU ARE TRANSPARENT ~THEN ANSWER THE QUESTION IN
FRONT OF THESE RESIDENTS’

| believe there were a few members of Council there that night —along with the now MPP of
Woodbridge Vaughan who could attest to the lack of response and disrespect given to us.

So what do we want from you?
SIMPLE:

There is a procedure that exists in Vaughan in the Real Estate department —[ have been told itis NOT a
bylaw but rather a procedure... | helieve it is under the disposition of property section. Forgive me if |
am not quoting it exactly as | have been told this is not for public consumption but rather how you do

things internally.

City owns an asset — There’s an inquiry to purchase that asset (property)

You are procedurally obligated to circulate an internal memo to say ‘HEY ANYONE interested in this
property? Basically before you declare it as surplus—You give departments 2-3 weeks to respond —=If
there is no interest ~then it is declared SURPLUS LAND -and hits the public market —At that point
anyone interested fills out the form ~pays the admin fee —and away we go ...

SO | am recommending that a similar procedure he put in place under the REGISTERED RATEPAYERS
COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION POLICY that should there be a vacant community not presently registered by
the registration date ~the City Clerks department send out a notice to the IMMEDIATE SURRCUNDING
COMMUNITY —IT'S RESIDENTS AND THE NEIGHBOURING RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATION.

Wait 2-3 weeks —If no interest —then it's open.. HOWEVER —the first ‘right of refusal’ should be the
immediate residents within that community —if that fails —then go to the neighbouring ratepayers
association and ensure that they have REPRESENTATION from the community within their membership.

This will undoubtedly save us from being shamed over and over again.

EAM ASKING YOU TGDAY ~THAT UNTIL THE REVIEW AND THIS RECOMMENDATION CAN BE LOQKED
AT—You direct City Clerk’s office to revise the GWRA boundaries to IMMEDIATELY REMGVE the Ward 3
portion and return it to its rightful residents who are here today in support of this request.

| will not rest until this is done BEFORE Councii recesses for the elections.

And | wish to end this deputation with a message to the GWRA. That regardless of what happens here
today —you will NEVER EVER speak on behalf of residents who didn’t elect you—who don’t know you
exist and who you do not represent.
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And | can assure you — that there wiil NEVER EVER be a chair for any of you at any meetings or
negotiations on behalf of the residents of Vellore and Woodend!

Mot on our watch |
Thank You

Elvira Caria
Vellore Woods Ratepayer Association & Beyond




Vellore Village Community Ratepayer Representation
(Boundaries: Weston Rd to Pine Valley, Major Mackenzie to Rutherford)

To whom it may concern:

It has come to our attention that individuals, who do not reside in our community nor have assisted in
any meaningful way with matters important to residents living within our boundaries, have established a
group with the city of Vaughan (the so called Greater Woodbridge Ratepayers Association) claiming to
represent our community. In fact, this group recently established a website and only highlights

boundaries that fall outside our community (e.g. Ward 2; our community is in Ward 3) and includes
issues unrelated to our immediate ares {e.g. board of trade??7?).

¥ ward and Councillor Ared Fap | LR

 Vellore Village is located in Ward 3! _

S

Further, the Vellore Village Community has worked in close partnership with & has been effectively
represented on several occasions over many years by the Vellore Woods Ratepayers Association on
matters important to the residents of our community. Is this so-called G.W.R.A. even aware of what
matters to local residents? Where were they during recent community meetings to opposed
unreascnable development? Where were their voices during the numerous Public Hearings? Having
faithfully represented a number of households within Vellore Village, having attended all the community
& closed door meetings with city officials related to recent developments, having contributed to EVERY
Public Hearing related to recent developments in our community & having collaborated with the Vellore
Village Ratepayers directly, NONE of the so-called G.W.R.A. were present nor contributed anything for
the benefit of our community.

Another concerning matter is the fact that the Millwood/Woodend Ratepayers Association has
effectively represented an area that includes Woodend Place. | can attest firsthand to the significant &
meaningful contributions the Millwood/Woodend Ratepayers Association has had for local residents &
specifically Woodend households. Again, the so-called G.W.R.A. has done nothing meaningful to
support this community.

While we cannot be certain the motivation behind the actions of the so-called G.W.R.A,, it is clear the
residents of the Vellore Village Community are not the primary focus. The lack of representation &/or
consultation with resident is further evidence of this. For this so-called G.W.R.A. to suggest, in any way,
they represent our community would simply be inaccurate and misleading. Further, offering any
position on matters that directly impact us without properly engaging residents Is a grave concern.




Accordingly, a group of residents that reside within the Vellore Village Community have come together
to:

» strongly oppose any recognition of the so-called G.W.R.A. as representing Vellore Village or
Woodend Place '

* acknowledge the ongoing partnership & the years of effective representation the Vellore Village
Community has had from the Vellore Woods Ratepayers Association and request the Vellore
Village boundries be included within the Vellore Woads Ratepayers Association limits

* return the Woodend Place boundries to the Millwood/Woodend Ratepayers Association

Finally, please find enclosed muftiple petitions in support of this direction and contained herein, & as
an appointed community representative for the Vellore Village Community, this is to confirm our strong
support in favour of the above direction. | trust the City of Vaughan will support what is in the best
interest of the community & discourage any activity that contradicts this sentiment. Thank you.

Joe Collura

—a

Appointed Vellore Village Community
Ratepayers Representative
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COMMUNICATION C 8

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
SEPTEMBER 17, 2018

RE: [Item DEPUTATION 2, Report No. 27

REQUESTING A REVIEW OF THE RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATION POLICY

The Deputant has included, as part of her deputation material, a petition from area
residents regarding the above noted Deputation.

The total number of signatures on the petition are: 64.

A copy of the entire petition document containing a total of 10 pages is on file in the
Office of the City Clerk.




RE: AGM FLYER TO BE APPROVED ID>INBOX.VELLORE ..

Hi Elvira,

Unfortunately | am out of town for business May 14/15/16 and cannot attend this meeting — so sorry as I really
wanted to attend this meeting and provide support to the community.

Thanks for arranging this Elvira and for including me.

For the record, | am not comfortable with the new Ratepayers that have set up in my area (South West corner
of Pine Valley & Major Mack) As a resident of this area for the past 8 years, | was not informed nor called on
nor seen any flyers going out with respects to a new group setting up '

{ and other residents on my street {incl Joe), have always attended the Woodend Ratepayers meeting. We
were always welcomed by Tim and did a lot of good things together.

i am upset and disturbed upon finding out that a group belonging to Langstaff & Islington { | think?? But
correct me if | am wrong} have applied for setting up a Ratepayer Association for my area. How can this group
be aware of the issues in our community ? They do not live in area and yet they represent us? | would rather
have Vellore Woods Ratepayers take our community OR we are part of Woodend — either way, | wish to be
represented by yourseif and/or Tim who | trust and know you will represent our community 100% with the
understanding that the residents come first and will go the extra mile with hard work and dedication to get
things done.

As | will not be attending the upcoming AGM meeting, for the record you can read my statement above or
include it with other residents’ ‘wish list" on my behalf.

Thank you and please reach out to me for any questions

Leo Verrilli

lofl . 2018-09-17 9:41 AM




Delivered by fax: (905) 832-8538

September 17, 2018

The Mayor and Members of Council
City of Vaughan

Vaughan City Hall

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Maple, Ontario

L6A1T1

Dear Members of Council,

I'am writing with regard to the scheduled deputation of Elvira Caria, President of the Vellore
Woods Ratepayers' Association for today's meeting at three o'clock.

My name is Richard Rodaro and [ live af.Woodend Place. Thave been a resident of Vaughan
at my family's present home for 50 years. My family was among the founding members of the current
Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association, which operated informally on the basis of volunteer
committees made up of our residents on an as-needed basis in the 1970s and formally became a
ratepayers' association in the very early 1980s. We have been continuously active as an association
since then and many times you have seen me make deputations coordinated with and along side our
other association members or executives. Qur current president is Mr. Tim Sorochinsky.

It should come as no surprise to Members of Council that given my family's address on
Woodend Place and our association's name, The Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association, that on
the occasions during the past twenty years when I have made deputations to Council I have introduced
myself as a member of this association. What might surprise Council is that for several years now the
City of Vaughan refuses to recognize my association's full boundaries to include my subdivision, It
remains unclear to me exactly what part of the Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association would not
include Woodend Place and the subdivision it is located in. Mr. Sorochinsky (who I understand is out
of the country today) has told me that every year he has submitted our renewal registration including
the Woodend subdivision within the boundaries of our association's representation; and every year
recently the Millwood-Woodend Ratepayers' Association is registered without my subdivision's being
included in either narrative or mapping terms. The southern limit of our boundaries has been altered to
be Major Mackenzie Drive. The Millwood and Woodend subdivisions are all estate lot subdivisions,
that share similar physical characters, lifestyles and contributions to the greater community. We are not
aware that either Ward boundaries, Block Plan boundaries or former Sideroads or Concessions roads
are impediments to the registerable boundaries of an association, nor should they necessarily be.




This has proved to be a serious problem once already involving the former East Woodbridge
Ratepayers' Association. I will spare you the lurid details, except to say that East Woodbridge had never
contacted me or my neighbours as to its existence, never advised us of meetings or elections and never
consulted us or offered to make representations on our behalf; yet insisted, unrelentingly - up to and
including deputations before Council - upon its right to represent us despite the historic pre-existence
of our own ratepayers' association and our membership therein. Then as now, the City's process for
maintaining these registrations clearly has remained flawed and requires rectification. The current
process has led twice now to my subdivision's being included in another association's territory, which
has implications (and a history in the case of East Woodbridge) of unnecessary confusion and
distraction, not to mention discussions or negotiations occurring with development applicants and city
representatives without the affected and concerned residents' knowledge, participation and consent. I
am sure Council will agree this is wholly inequitable to residents and clearly wrong.

Until such time as a solution is identified and implemented, I would suggest that it be
potentially less damaging to allow the registry to report an overlap of boundaries - should that
eventuality oceur during the registration process — ultimately to ensure the principal objective: that
residents are represented by the executive they have elected to act on their behalf, and with their
knowledge, and who they have confidence is accountable to them. Accordingly, it would be prudent
that the potential for reporting of overlapped boundaries be identified as a preamble at the beginning of
the registry or as a footnote on each page of it.

I would like to thank Ms Caria and the Vellore Woods Ratepayers' Association for bringing this
problem to the attention of Council.

Yours truly,




Ms. Mimi Robertson

President, Vellore Village Residents Association
@ Viaria Antonia Road

Woodbridge, ON

L4H 256

Mr. Jeffrey A. Abrams

City Clerk, City of Vaughan
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Vaughan, Ontario

LBA 1T1

March 4, 2010

Dear Mr. Abrams,

| am requesting that Vellore Village Residents Association (VVRA) be recognized by the City of Vaughan
as a registered ratepayer/community association as per the policy adopted at the Council meeting of
June 14, 2004, ltem 14, CW Report No. 51. I have completed a Registration Form, provided a list of 31
members who reside within the borders of Vellore Village, provided a copy of the VVRA constitution,
and stated the boundaries as Rutherford Road to the south, Major Mackenzie to the north, Pine Valley
to the west, and Weston Road to the east.

Currently the East Woodbridge Community Association (EWCA) covers the area occupied by Vellore
Village and beyond. However, our group would argue that the EWCA is not in good standing and that
Vellore Village Residents Association should be recognized as per section 8 of the Registered Ratepayer /
Community Associations Policy. The following are the reasons the EWCA should not be in good standing
with the City of Vaughan:

1. At the time that the EWCA was formed there were no residents of Vellore Village who were
members of the EWCA. Therefore there was no representation from Vellore Village in the
EWCA. Further to this, the residents of Vellore Village did not elect the executive of the EWCA
at the first annual general meeting.

2. Currently the officers of EWCA consists of four individuals, three of which reside in the same
household and are related individuals {the President, Vice-President, and Secretary). This is
inappropriate since the three individuals can form a voting block. Essentially one household
makes up majority for an association that covers thirty five square kilometres.

3. Of the four members of the executive (Officers of EWCA), none are residents of Vellore Village.
Therefore Vellore Viliage is not represented on the executive of EWCA.

4. The EWCA held an Annual General Meeting on Wednesday March 3, 2010 at 7:30 pm at the
Vellore Village Community Centre. | attended that meeting. However, | was surprised that only
three individuals including myself attended that meeting, along with four members of the
executive and one director. | was the only Vellore Village resident at the meeting and did not
have voting rights. | would argue that this was not a trie Annual General Meeting due to the
poor attendance and that individuals cannot be elected to the position of the executive without
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being voted in by a larger group of members. Again, no residents of Vellore Village were
present as members to appropriately elect the executive of the EWCA.

| have requested that the EWCA change its borders and made a deputation at their annual
general meeting. However, it is currently under consideration and no action to change the
borders was made by the executive. 1 am requesting that the City Clerks department allow the
Vellore Village Residents Association to be recognized as a community association. We held a
proper Annual General Meeting in which over thirty individuals from Vellore Village attended as
witnessed by Councillor DiVona. The VVRA worked hard to advertise the Annual General
Meeting to ensure that all residents of Vellore Village were informed of the meeting and could
attend. YVRA has formed an executive of five members all of which reside in separate
residences within Vellore Viillage and none are related individuals. The VVRA executive is a
group of elected individuals who have the support of the residents of Vellore Village to voice
their concarns on issues that face the area. | would argue that the EWCA does not have any of
the above elements and should not represent the residents of Vellore Village. They did not
advertise openly to all residents of Vellore Village (only members received an invitation by
email), they did not have adeguate attendance to prove that they have support of residents
within Vellore Village, none of the members of the executive reside in Vellore Village, three of
the four members of the executive reside in the same residence and are related, and most
importantly they were not elected by residents of Vellore Village.

I would like to further discuss this matter and suggest changes to the current ratepayer policy to
prevent this type of situation from occurring in the future. | believe that ratepayers associations
are an important voice in the City of Vaughan and the Vellore Village Residents Association

~ should be given the opportunity to represent themselves.

Thank you. |look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,

Mimi Robertson

President, Vellore Village Residents Association
Emah:r

Phone!

Syhil Fernandes, City of Vaughan

Councillor Bernie DiVona, City of Vaughan
Councillor Mario Ferri, City of Vaughan

Councillor Joyce Frustaglio, City of Vaughan
Councillor Gino Rosati, City of Vaughan




Decamber 10, 2012

SENT VIA EMALL

Honourabis Mavor and Mambars of Council
21471 Major Mackenzie Drive
Vaughan, ON L6A 171

RE: Report No. 48 of the Commiite2 of Whole Mesting for Considaration by Councll,
Dacember 11, 2012
Agenda ftem #39: Deputaticn — Ms. Nadia Magarelii
with R—-sppcf to o Raview of the City’s Registerad Rq*epcyﬁf
Palicy

v o o e . . e ey .. e o ke —————; ok e A ko S,

Dear Honourable Mayor and Mambars of Councils

We are o group of Registared Rutepayers Associations of the City of Vaughan, and we
ara writing fo sxprass our concern chout the discussions and the pending decision of
Council of the Commiitee of Whole Meeting of Tuesday, November 27%, 2012, We
undersiand thot tha Committae of Whole recommends:

“That the City Clerk, in consultation with interested parties,
reviaw and repert on the City of Vaughan Registerad
Ratepayer Policy.”

Wa respectfully requast that Council specificalfy include in this recommendation that
“inferested parties” rust include “current Registered Ratepayers/Community Associakions of
the City of Vaughon”. Furthermore, we would support ¢ review of the City of Vaughan's
Registered Ratepayers/Community Associaiion Policy fo further enhance the benefits
afforded to us within the current Registered Ratepayers/Community Assodiation Policy.

Therefore, if Council votas in favour of this recommendation we, the undersigned would
like to cutomatically be notified of any future mestings dealing with the review of the
palicy. ’

We also would liks to take this opportunity to bring to Ceundll's aftentien a guets by one
of our nalghbouring cities:

Hazel McCallion, the Mississauga Mayor, said rotepayer groups
are “the hast thing since sficad bread” since they ploy on importont
role In helping to inform the public who ars oftan apathetic en
many municipal mattars,

As always, we look forward to worklng with Council Members and City Staff on this
matier,




Sincarely,

Mick Pinto
Presidant
The West Woodbridga Homeownars Association Inc.

- Gila Martow
Prasident
Bavarly Glen Ratepayers” Association

Morio G, Raceo
Presicent
Brownridge Ratepayers’ Association

Angele DiNards
Prasideny
Maple-Sherweed Ratepayers’ Assodiation
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